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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES-amended
Monday, January 26, 2015
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:03 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman,  Carl Cannon, Richard Redick, Elaine Brown;  Marla Buchanan; Commissioner Larry Williams and Paul Astleford, Ex-Officio, were excused;   Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Ceci Ford, Risk Management; Fred Jones, Wendy Morrow, Leigh Ann Rassler,  JTA; Lisa King, Langton Associates; Doreen Joyner Howard, Florida Department of Transportation; Robert Ladd, National Park Service; Tom Goldsbury, Planning & Development; A. J. Souto, Public Works Department  George Register, Register Marine; Lakeisha Williams, COJ Budget Office; Chelly Schembera, Friends of the Ferry; Jim Adams, Office of State Representative Janet Adkins; Kevin Kuzel, Executive Council Assistant;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its November 24, 2014 monthly meeting and the minutes for a January 8, 2015 special meeting.

In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Rick Redick announced that plans are underway for an Ambassadors (ferry) focus group to discuss what the Ambassadors have been doing and what the group can do better in service for the ferry’s passengers.  The focus group session is planned for February 9th, from 5:00 to 6:30 P.M. at the Mayport Community Center.

In the Marine Operations Report of HMS Ferries, Tom Goldsbury of the Planning & Development Department gave the report, in the absence of Mark Fernandez of HMS Global.

Written reports had been previously distributed.  Mr. Goldsbury reported that things were looking good, that the ferry’s revenue and ridership were up. He indicated that he and Mr. Fernandez are currently discussing the RFP for the ferry’s year-end haul-out.
The Commissioners engaged in a conference call with Beth Frost who works with Bill Killingsworth in the Department of Economic Opportunity in Tallahassee.  The conference call focused on fiscal issues, particularly reimbursement to the City for funding the ferry’s capital expenses.  The Commissioners raised the possibility of using some of the funding for some of the ferry’s operational expenses such as fuel, salaries and insurance expenses but were discouraged.  The DEO did not see any flexibility in the use of the appropriated funding except for capital expenses.
Lisa King reported that she had had a telephone discussion with State Representative Janet Adkins’ office and learned that it is imperative that the operations of the ferry are moving forward and that the progress is shown before the Governor’s Office begins to look at veto-prone projects in the budget, a process that begins in June.  The Legislature had appropriated a million dollars in funds for the ferry’s capital project of replacing the slip walls. The Commission is expecting the reimbursement of funding once the slip walls project is complete.
George Register commented on the experiences that he has had with contracts for design-build projects.

Beth Frost explained that the Department of Economic Opportunity does not have flexibility in the reimbursement process; she underscored that a time-line can be a problem.

Lisa inquired about JTA’s target date to put an RFP in the streets for the ferry’s slip walls project.

Fred Jones said that the target date is February 4th to mid-February.  There had been a discussion on components of a contract and Commissioner Marla Buchanan suggested that we get the RFP out and work on structuring the contract when the RFP responses come back.  Fred Jones explained that it is expected that the RFP responses are due back by February 26th; ranking the responses would proceed over the following two weeks.  Fred Jones was asked if JTA could meet its RFP deadline.  He replied that JTA could.  He was also asked if the contract could reference 30% upfront payments.
The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, asked Beth Frost if it would be possible for Bill Killingsworth to travel to Jacksonville to meet with the Ferry Commission and the JTA.

The Chair indicated that he would be placing a phone call to the Nathaniel Ford, JTA CEO;

Commissioner Aaron Bowman would be placing a phone call to the new Chair of the JTA Board, Scott McCaleb.
The Chair indicated that he was encouraged by the progress that had been made since the Commission had last met in resolving the fiscal issues.  He thanked staff and the JTA for their efforts.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 P.M.
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